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A delegation of four RIT students – including two from the Department of 
Communication – attended PEN-International’s Summer Leadership Institute, a 
week-long event held at Herstmonceux Castle, a 15th century fortress in East 
Sussex, England. In addition to participants from Japan, China and Russia, Christie 
Ong (Advertising & Public Relations) and David Spiecker (Professional & 
Technical Communication, ’08) both participated in this the second biennial 
conference to develop leadership and advocacy skills. 
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